Hello,

I'm calling to oppose HB3063. This bill is discriminatory and removes kids from school who can't
receive all vaccines for medical reasons. In the current system, thousands of kids who have medical
reasons to opt out will be excluded from school because they do not qualify for an OHA exemption. |
urge you to vote no to keep Oregon kids in school.

What if your children had a genetic mutation that prevented their bodies from breaking down toxins?
What if your children could therefore not receive certain immunizations? Under this law, they would not
be able to attend any school. Parents would be forced to homeschool with no state or district
supervision, or families would have to move out of Oregon to be able to educate their kids.

Please think about your own families when you make your vote tomorrow. This bill is a huge overreach
of state authority into the medical freedoms families should have under the constitution.

Sincerely,
Caitlyn Beals



